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Support for Senate Bill 513 
 
Dear Chairman Feldman and Members of the Committee:  

The Chesapeake Legal Alliance supports SB 513 because transparency and access to data are the 
first steps to addressing many of the larger and more systemic obstacles to delivering clean water. 
Without adequate data we cannot understand the full extent of our water problems, much less 
offer the right solutions. Access to clean water is a human right, but is certainly not treated as 
such right now. Water quality in the Chesapeake and Atlantic Coastal Bays and throughout 
Maryland are still nowhere near restored but we do not understand why. Basic questions abound: 

 How many low income households in Maryland are deprived of something as fundamentally 
important as clean and safe drinking water? 

 How many households in Maryland still lack basic 20th century sanitation services, a problem 
still tragically prevalent in some southern states? 

 How much would it cost to end the inhumane practice of shutting off a family’s water? 
 What are the social, economic, and environmental consequences of budgeting for water 

differently than all of the other basic and critical municipal services (e.g., taxes)?  
 How many homes are taking full advantage of low income assistance programs or hardship 

exemptions? Where do we need to target outreach to help these individuals? 
 Why do some communities seem to have less success accessing state and federal grants?  
 What percentage of utility revenues come from ratepayers versus other local, state, or federal 

sources and how does that vary? 
 Why are some municipalities experiencing water supply shortages in a state with an 

overabundance of precipitation? 
 Why are our smart growth laws seemingly ineffective at stimulating smart development in 

places where infrastructure exists and keeping it away from remaining natural areas? 
 How do major wastewater treatment plants suddenly fall apart? Is there a way to track whether 

owners and operators of utilities are keeping up with capital upgrades? 
 Where can infrastructure extension and expansion projects do the most good for public health 

and water quality? 
 If we wanted to invest in providing safer domestic water supplies for Maryland’s lowest 

income households, how much would that cost and where should we target these efforts? 
 How many utilities are owned by private equity? What are the trends and consequences? 

This is just a fraction of important questions that deserve answers. But without data these 
questions will go unanswered for the policymakers and budget analysts who need much more 
information to help Marylanders and our environment achieve our clean water goals and needs. 
This is why we support SB 513. For more information, you may reach Evan Isaacson at 
evan@chesapeakelegal.org. 


